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April Meeting: 
 
April 23: In the comfort of your home: 
 

A ZOOM virtual meeting is planned with Lion Bill Gaines as the host. Set up will begin 
at 6:30 with the start of the meeting at 7:00. You can use your computer, smart phone or 
have call in for audio only with any phone. An invitation to the meeting with complete 
directions will be sent prior to April 23rd. 

 
The most important business to be conducted will be the election of officers for 2020-

2021. 
Nominations for Club Officers 

 
 President   Dave Brick 
 First Vice President  Mary Jo Rehberg 
 Second Vice President Dirk Hunt 
 Secretary   Eileen Palmer 
 Treasurer   Julie Burrell 
 2 Year Directors  Marilyn Papworth, Bob Visser, Yvonne Mallak 
 1 Year Directors  Andrea McCaffery, Bobbi Kopko, Sherry Proulx 
 At-Large Director    Gary Rehberg – Humanitarian Chair 
 Global Service Chair      Mary Jo Rehberg – Newsletter 
 Tail Twister   Newana Visser 
 Lion Tamer   Bill Gaines 
 Global Membership Chair Bill Palmer 
 Program Director  Jane Meyer 
 Global Leadership Chair Dustin Clare  
 

11-E2 Convention is Cancelled 
 

With the cancellation of the convention that was scheduled for April24-26, you can 
attend a Lions Virtual Symposium on Saturday, April 25th from 1 – 5 P.M. Join Lions from 
around the world in a day of virtual learning provided by many guest speakers. To register go 
to www.Facebook.com/LionsVirtual. 

 

http://www.oscodalionsclub.org/


Club Roster Updated 
 

Club members recently received an updated listing of members including addresses, 
emails and phone numbers. If you find your information is incorrect, please let Lions Eileen 
and Mary Jo know so that corrections can be made. 

 
Corrections: Belle Flora –phone 989-305-1478; Tom Flora – phone 989-305-1056 
          Jim Alexander - 6081 Norway – home 739-3179, work 739-9178 
    Cell 989-254-0199, email abmjta@gmail.com 
 

 
The garage sale planned for Memorial Day weekend has been cancelled.  Hang on to 

your treasures as we will try for a later date, perhaps in the fall. 

The Blood Bank scheduled for Tuesday, April 7th is cancelled.  .  
 

 River Road clean up dates are scheduled for May 21, July 16 and September 
17.  Mark your calendars. 

 
 

Bowling is Fun – Especially from a Chair! 

 

    

 

The 13th Annual Best Ball Bowling Tournament was a smashing success again this year. 
Two full shifts of bowlers of all ages and skill levels competed to win cash prizes for team high 
series and for individual high score and high series. All bowlers received door prizes donated 
by generous business owners and individuals. Total profit for the event was $2,500. 

Thanks again go to Rob Huebel and the Vista Lanes staff. Special thanks go to Lions 
Jane, Ann and Eileen who orchestrated this great event. 
 



Sight and Hearing Sweepstakes 

 
Due to the  governor’s shelter at home order, the over-the-counter sales of the raffle 

tickets have been cancelled, but the Sight and Hearing Sweepstakes drawings will be held as 
planned with the seller’s drawing on May 2nd and the big money drawing on May 16th. April 
ticket sales will be challenging, but you are encouraged to do whatever you can to continue 
selling the tickets that you have. Let Lion Wayne know if you can sell additional tickets. Sold 
tickets and money and any unsold tickets need to be returned to Lion Wayne before the end 
of the month. He will be providing you with more information. 

 

                   Special Lion Thoughts   

 

Expressions of sympathy are sent to Lioness Peggy and Lion Sean and family with the 
passing of Lion Craig Clarke on March 29th. We will all miss him. 

 
Lioness Ruth Hoyle is receiving dialysis treatment in Muskegon. She will remain there 

until mid-May. We wish Ruth a return to good health. 
 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ Board Business ~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 
Correspondence: 

Eversight sends thanks for our $500 donation and the Iosco-Arenac Library 
acknowledged our $100 donation to their summer reading program. 

 
Lion Rick Ferrebee sent a note to let the club know how much he has enjoyed being a 
member of the Oscoda Lions Club and to let us know that he and Cathy have moved to 
Florida. 
 

Committee Reports: 
Humanitarian: The committee approved a $1,000 donation to the Oscoda family who 
lost their home and all of their belongings in a recent fire.  
 

The board approved the application for membership for Heather Tait. We look forward to her 
induction in the near future. 
 
The board approved funds for four scholarships at $750 each to Diabetes Camp Midicha 
sponsored by the American Diabetes Association. One scholarship will be for a local Oscoda 
girl. Lions Bill Gaines and Bobbi Kopko are checking with area schools to see if any other 
student would be eligible to attend. 

 



 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
  

 
 

 


